Bury St Edmund Town Council

ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

8 May 2013

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL TOWN MEETING FOR 

BURY ST EDMUNDS HELD ON 

Wednesday 8 May 2013 at 7.30 pm
AT 7 ANGEL HILL, BURY ST EDMUNDS

PRESENT: Cllrs Cockle (Chairman), C Hind, K Hind, P Chung, P Warby, F Warby, S Oliver, P Farmer.
ALSO PRESENT: Julia Dyball (Town Clerk), Gill Cook (Admin Assist.); 4 members of the public & 1 member of press.
1.  ADOPTION OF MINUTES: ANNUAL TOWN MEETING 19 MAY 2010
The Chairman read out the Minutes of the Annual Town Meeting of 9 May 2012 for adoption.  A Member of the public pointed out a typographical error which necessitated correction of 2013 to 2031. The vote to adopt the minutes was carried. 

2.  CHAIRMAN’S REPORT OF THE YEAR IN OFFICE

The Chairman reported:

· there had been three changes of ward members in the year including one

 co-option. 

· the precept had effectively been frozen for the year.
· on the work of the planning and licensing Committee there were routinely around 30 planning applications considered each month; concerned residents often approached ward members and attended the Committee meetings to tell the Council their views in person. 
· that Council had some 300 allotment tenants with a current waiting list of 38 and as is looking for additional land to satisfy this important need. 

· on continued salt and grit bin provision - Council has now provided 89 with about 20 more in the pipeline before next winter. 

· that the Town Council has provided financial support to:

 Bury In Bloom - the hanging baskets in Abbeygate Street, £3,912 and £3,000 
towards the Kings Road roundabout/ provision of the thought-provoking “With 
the Grain” sculpture. Also £2,000 towards the replacement or improved 
“Welcome to Bury St Edmunds signs”. 


St Nicholas Hospice £5.692 for pain relief equipment.

Bury Skatepark Experience Community Group £20,000 towards the 
provision of a maintenance-free concrete skate park in Olding Road. 


Womens Refuge £2,000 towards a replacement minibus


Southgate Community Partnership £2,500 in respect of improvements to 
the disabled toilet.

Milkmaid Folk Arts Centre CIC £5,000 to fund a weekly music class for 
making and playing instruments for people with learning disabilities 
The Chairman informed the Meeting of Council’s forthcoming events:

· St Edmund’s Family/Community Fete to be held on 4th August in the Abbey Gardens from noon. A free event for the citizens of the Town; old fashioned fun, games for children and parents, staged entertainment, workshops and food stalls.

· Armistice Day Service on Angel Hill 

· St Edmunds Day Awards – to be held in November – to allow residents of the Town to nominate worthy individuals for the Citizen and Young Citizen of the Year awards and Allotment Competition awards. 

The Chairman also reported that throughout the year he had attended various events on behalf of the Council, he received 68 invitations and attended 35 events.

He also informed the Meeting that Council had published an information flyer which was distributed to all households in the Town and invited people to visit Council’s website for up to date information. 
The Chairman informed the Meeting that the Council’s Annual Meeting would will be held at the Guildhall on 22 May at 7 pm, this change of venue was made in order to support the Guildhall trustees and their bid for National Lottery support
3. ADDRESSES BY RESIDENTS
A resident expressed concern at the amount of reserves that the Town Council held.  The Chairman explained that the amount of reserves held was discussed at the Finance Policy & Resources Committee and Full Town Council meetings and the amount was agreed in the light of the current uncertainty with the economy and future precept.  The resident went on to say that it was unlikely that the Borough Council would provide a top up to the precept in future years. 
Another resident commended the Town Council for keeping a high level of reserves in the light of the current economic climate.
A resident queried allotment rents as he was under the impression the Council had agreed to increase rents every year until the rent for a 5 rod plot equalled the rents paid by the tenants on the E Plots at Cotton Lane.  The Chairman informed the Meeting that Town Council had discussed allotment rents and agreed to the increase because of the economic squeeze.  The Allotments Champion for the Town Council responded stating that the allotments were working extremely well, there had been expenditure for new water installations, fence repairs and maintenance of hedges & pathways and that Council also provides rubbish skips at 3 sites each year. He also said that the officers of the Council were implementing the policy regarding non-cultivation of plots. The Chairman thanked the Allotment Officer for his report. 
A resident asked why the Town Council did not produce Poll Cards for elections and bye-elections as he felt this was unfair to residents some of whom were unaware of the recent bye-elections.  The Chairman responded that the Town Council had discussed this previously and passed a resolution not to issue Poll Cards as they cost approximately £600 to £800 a time.

A resident raised the issue of the Horringer Court traffic calming scheme and the residents’ request for support from the Town Council. [This reference was to the Town Council’s decision on 27 March 2013 to contribute £1,000 to these works]. They stated that the Suffolk County Council ward Councillor now invited the Town Council members representing  wards in Suffolk Council’s Tower Division to discuss with them any such matters. Another resident pointed out that roads and road safety were the responsibility of the County Council, not the Town Council.

A resident stated that he was a member of the Old Persons Committee for the Big Lottery Fund and informed those present that it had had to ring fence the monies specifically for 30 charities which benefit older persons. He agreed with the Chairman that in these times it was not possible to know what was ahead and therefore commended the Council for maintaining a good level of reserves
4.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS APPERTAINING TO TOWN AFFAIRS

Kevin Hind proposed a motion that the Town Council continue grant funding throughout the Parish of Bury St Edmunds.  The motion was seconded by David Nettleton and carried.
The meeting closed at 8.10 pm.

Signed: __________________________________
Dated: ____________ 
NOTE the use of square brackets denotes information provided for clarification.
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